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Go to www.opeiu8.org for
the most up-to-date calendar!

Registration for each event will begin the
month prior to the event.

New Shop Steward Training

Tuesday, July 15
6 to 7:30 p.m. via Zoom

Shop Steward Training
en Espanol

Tuesday, Sept. 9
6 to 7:30 p.m. (TBD)

Membership Assembly
Saturday, Sept. 27

10a.m. to 4 p.m. in Tri-Cities

New Shop Steward Training

Thursday, Oct. 9
12t0 1:30 p.m. via Zoom

RESJ Solidarity Summit

Saturday, Oct. 18
9:30 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. in Seattle

South/West Regional Meeting
Saturday, Oct. 25

10 a.m. to 2 p.m. in Vancouver
Advanced Shop Steward Training

Thursday, Nov. 6
6to 7:30 p.m. via Zoom

To opt-in for text alerts, text “Local 8”
to (844) 240-4114
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Shop Steward and Leadership Conference

At this year’s Shop Steward & Leadership Conference, we had a great time
learning how to make our workplaces stronger through organizing. Ingrid
Chapman from Seeds of Power taught us what makes a worthy issue and how to
turn it into a campaign.

The New Steward Training covered Weingarten Rights so that we feel more
confident sitting in as representatives during investigatory meetings. We learned
how important it is as stewards to empower other members to assert their rights
in the face of difficult management.

The Advanced Shop Steward Training engaged members in a discussion about
how to identify when other members may need support seeking protected leaves.
We covered eligibility requirements, where to find reliable resources, and lesser-
known leaves. As the trusted leaders at our worksites, it is vital that we are
knowledgeable about these leaves.

We enjoyed hosting the Shop Steward & Leadership Conference and spending
the day together! Thank you for showing up, sharing your knowledge, and helping
build a stronger union community. The work doesn’t stop here — we host a
monthly Shop Steward Workshop that continues this work throughout the year.
All stewards are welcome to attend.

Hardship Fundraising Committee Update

A heartfelt thank you to everyone who made desserts for our “Dessert Dash”
fundraiser at the Steward & Leadership Conference, as well as those who
donated! Your sweet contributions helped us raise an incredible $1,151.88 for our
Hardship Fund. We couldn’t have done it without you.
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New Office & Field Staff at Local 8

We’ve recently welcomed two new staff members who bring a wealth of
knowledge, experience, and a strong commitment to our mission.

Please help us welcome Union Representative Amirah Ziada and Graphics and
Communications Specialist Julia Groves as they join the OPEIU Local 8 family.
We’re looking forward to the skills and enthusiasm they bring and to the
meaningful contributions they’ll make to our collective efforts.

OPEIU Educational Conference

In April, Local 8 joined
OPEIU members from
across the country in Las
Vegas for the annual
Educational Conference.
This year we confronted
our exclusionary past as
a labor movement and
envisioned a stronger,
more united future.
Members from Hawaii to New York City shared stories of empowered, organized
workers winning major victories at hospitals, colleges, social service organizations,
and tech start-ups. Local 8 showed up ready to learn and left ready to organize!
Continued on P3

OPEIU Locals 8 and 23 Merger Anniversary

This May marks the 10-year anniversary of the merger between Local 8 and Local
23. Local 23 actively represented workers in Thurston, Pierce, and Kitsap counties
from 1945 to 2015. Even before the merger was proposed, Local 8 and 23 shared a
few contracts including Group Health Collective, now known as Kaiser Foundation
Health Plan of Washington, and would often collaborate on building worker power.
As Local 8 continued to expand statewide, it made sense for both locals to merge
and combine our resources and worker power.

Former Organizing Director Cindy Schu recalls that the merger campaign was
treated like an organizing campaign and included identifying leaders, discussing
issues, and crafting a plan to win. Local 23 members were given the opportunity to
vote on the decision, and while the May 2015 vote was the second attempt at a
merger vote, it was ultimately approved by the membership.

Ten years later, we’re stronger than ever, still growing, and proud of what we’ve
built together.

Save the Date!

Local 8’s RESJ Committee is hosting our 2nd
Annual “Solidarity Summit” on Saturday, October
18, from 9:30 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. at the Seattle Labor
Temple (5030 1st Ave S, Seattle, WA 98134).

This year’s theme - “Rising Together” — reflects our ode o
commitment to collective liberation and the power RSVP:
of solidarity. Join us for an inspiring day of

speakers, workshops, and conversations exploring

the intersections of labor and social justice.










